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St. Lawrence Parish Newsletter January, February, March 2022

Happy New Year!!

The Living Rite column explores what you will see, hear, taste, touch or smell while at church this
weekend.

Have you ever been on a salt-free or even a low salt diet? How would you describe it? Healthy,
perhaps. But also a bit bland, even tasteless.

Salt adds something to the meal — and not just the meal. Salt has been used in medicine, for trade, to
preserve foods and even as currency for thousands of years. The word “salary” comes from salt. Sala-
ries were first determined by the amount a Roman solider received to buy his portion of salt for his
food rations.

In the Gospel this weekend, Jesus asks us to imagine a world where salt — and faith — has no flavor,
no tang, no crispness on the tongue. Salt adds flavor to food and faith adds zip to the life of the church.
Blessed salt is a sacramental and has been used in baptisms and exorcisms. The blessing of salt
traces back to the Old Testament and the prophet Elisha, who was staying in Jericho at a time when
people there complained that their well water was contaminated.

Elisha asked for a bowl of salt and threw it into the spring that was the source of the water. He
pronounced God’s blessing saying, “Thus says the Lord, ‘I have purified this water. Never again shall
death or miscarriage spring from it” (2 Kgs 2: 21). The water was immediately clean and remained
fresh.

When we hear the Gospel about Jesus calling his disciples “salt of the earth” (Mt 5:13), we probably
think of this as an order to bring the spice of the Good News to the world.

However, the Lord might also have meant that they should keep the faith fresh, just as the water at
Jericho remained fresh and life-giving.

What do you do to keep your faith fresh?

One thing is to come to Mass and other liturgical celebrations. Sharing in the prayers and Scripture
readings, as well as receiving the Blessed Sacrament, helps us freshen our faith, spreading its zip
around, renewing its spice and even adding new dimensions to its flavor.

Just think about how participation affects a Mass, sort of like salt added to a soup.

Is the music lively this weekend, or a bit flat? What about the participation of the liturgical ministers?
Does the lector add some spice at just the right part in a reading? Does the cantor put just a little more
Zip into a well-loved refrain?

And does the homily spice up your faith life?

Then, there’s also you at the Mass. Did you bring your salt to Mass? Do you join in the singing? How
about giving an extra smile for a stranger at the sign of peace? Do you take time after Mass to check
on how an older parish member is feeling?

Salt of the earth adds spice to life. We are salt and our faith flavors can light up the world.

Kasten is an associate editor of The Compass and the author of multiple books.




Liturgical Ministry Survey
April, May, June 2022

Full Name

Please circle the dates you want OFF
APRIL 03 - SUNDAY MASS, 10—PALM SUNDAY 14 - HOLY THURSDAY
15—GOOD FRIDAY, 16- HOLY SATURDAY, 17—SUNDAY MASS,

24—SUNDAY MASS,

MAY 01—SUNDAY MASS 08—SUNDAY MASS 15—SUNDAY MASS

22—SUNDAY MASS, 29—SUNDAY MASS, 30—MEMORIAL DAY

JUNE  05—SUNDAY MASS 12—SUNDAY MASS 19—MASS FATHER’S DAY

26—SUNDAY MASS
Circle which ministry you are on: Altar Server  Hospitality Collection Sacristan  Word

Please return this survey to church no later than March 10, if you want days off!!! Put in the
collection basket or email to stlawrencenavarino@gmail.com. Thank-you for all you do for our
parish.

Please try to get a sub for yourself/family members if you can not make your scheduled time—-
we need people for these ministries each Sunday. And again Thank-you!

RE NEWS AND EVENTS

JANUARY 2022

+ 1/02/2022 Epiphany Sunday

1/05/2022 Teacher Meeting—No Classes for Students
1/12/2022  First Class of 2022

1/23/2022 Confirmation Meeting—Students & Sponsors

* & o

FEBRUARY 2022 Regular Class times for the whole month
MARCH 2022

o 3/02/2022 Ash Wednesday—Mass (Mass is considered your required class time)
+ 3/16/2022 Lent Reconciliation Service—students only (required class time)

Please call the office with any questions 715-758-8161. Thank-you.
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2021 LITURGICAL MINISTRY MASTER LIST
MINISTERS OF COMMUNION

MINISTERS OF HOSPITLAITY

Jack Banker 920-639-0713 1. Terry Anvelink 715-585-3486
Rick Banker 920-833-2404 2. Cathy Ashenbrenner 715-758-8186
Judy Berreitter 715-758-8796 3. Janelle Balthazor 920-450-6812
Katlyn Bohr 920-680-3039 4. Andrea Burch 920-606-2467
Dave, Dylan Burch 920-606-1986 5. Barb Erb 715-758-8324
Barb Erb 715-758-8324 6. Liz Hackel 920-676-3223
Steve Hartlaben 715-851-5582 7. Gary Hartlaben 920-517-7129
Sheila Hartlaben 715-851-5582 8. Amy Hodkiewicz 920-530=8907
Charlie Herb 715-758-8136 9. Carl Kent 802-380-0332
Amy Guyette 920-584-0043 10. Bill Letter 920-833-6502
Renee LaFond 920-525-2700 11. David Nowak 715-853-4059
Barb Maroszek 920-655-4622 12. Karly Pennings 715-304-9288
David Nowak 715-853-4059 13. Kris Parm 920-228-0140
Keith Pennings 715-304-9288 14. Carol Short 715-758-8307
Karen VanLanen 920-655-8593 15. Randy Short 715-758-8251
Anita Wegner 715-851-5737 16. Steve Short 715-758-8307
Bernie Weier 920-833-2467 17. Lisa Tepolt 715-758-7840
Pam Wetts 715-250-0977 18. Karen VanLanen 920-655-8593
19. Troy Wegner 715-851-5737
20. Bill Maroszek 920-655-4622
21. Sam Krings 715-758-6694
MINISTERS OF THE ALTAR
Ariel, Aubrey,Kailie, Kelsey Hartleben 920-427-9701 COLLECTION MINISTERS
Makayla & Malachi Gray 715-758-2738 1. Cathy Ashenbrenner 715-758-8186
Joey, Alex Krings 715-758-6694 2. Laura Coisman 920-264-2727
Isaac Seefeldt 715-758-6719, 920-857-4735 3. Mary Herb 715-758-8156
Taylor & Brody Maroszek 920-655-4622 4. Gerald Mastey 920-228-0327
Nicholas & Ava Peters 920-268-9383 5. Sophie Mastey 920-228-0327
Derick Scott 920-419-8242 6. Mary Nett 715-584-2336
7. Terri Peeters 920-850-3608
8. Keith Pennings 715-853-8491
9. Leigh Drossart 715-304-6691
MINISTERS OF THE WORD
1. Jack Banker 920-639-0713 SACRISTANS
2. Judy Berreitter ~ 715-758-8796 1. Cathy Ashenbrenner  715-758-8186
3. Sam Krings 715-758-6694 2. Mary Herb 715-758-8156
4. Bill Letter 920-833-6502 3. Carol Short 715-758-8307
5. Jerry Nowak 715-584-6411 4. Carol Weyenberg 715-526-8706 Home
6. Kevin Peeters  920-422-3407 5. Tom Weyenberg 715-851-5559 Cell
7. Mary Peeters ~ 715-758-8713 6. Elaine Letter 715-833-6502
8. Carol Short 715-758-8307
9. Randy Short 715-758-8251
10. Steve Short 715-758-8307
11. Anita Wegner 715-851-5737
12. Troy Wegner  715-851-5737
13.
ST LAWRENCE PARISH CALENDAR OF EVENTS
JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH

Jan. 06 Core Vision Meeting 1 PM
Jan. 20 Finance Meeting 6 PM
Jan. 20 Parish Council 7 PM

Feb.03 Core Vision Meeting 1 PM
Feb. 14 RE Committee Mtg 6 PM

March 03 Core Vision Meeting 1 PM
March 17 Finance Meeting 6 PM
March 17 Parish Council Meeting 7 PM

All Meetings are subject to change so please check the Website Calendar and/or the Bulletin. If there are any changes please let
the office know. Website is www.stlawrencenavarino.org, office phone number is 715-758-8161 and Corinne’s Cell number is

715-250-0567. Thank you for everything.

I am always looking for ideas for the next Trumpet. If you have a article, prayer, news, or a idea that you would like to share let
me know and I am more than happy to put it together in the next Trumpet

Happy New Year, let’s make this year the best!!



PROJECT AVAILABLE - LENT 2022

Can you help purchase a cow(s), at $75.00 each, for a leprosarium sponsored by the Franciscan Missions?

For people with leprosy, medical treatment and rehabilitation are vital. When a cow is given to the leprosarium, look at how
it can help:

1. The cow furnishes milk to supplement diets.

2. The cow provides manure that, when mixed with dirt, becomes mortar.

3. The cow provides natural fertilizer for gardening.
In reality, any gift keeps giving, but especially if it’s a cow! And when the cow gives birth to a calf, the calf is given to anoth-
er leprosy village.
If you are able to help, please use the envelopes provided at each church entrance or you can send financial support direct-
ly to:

CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF GREEN BAY
CF - World Missions Services

P.O. Box 23001

Green Bay, WI 54305-3001

(920) 272-8192

SEWING MACHINE PROJECT 2022
Can you help purchase a sewing machine (s), at $100.00 or you can give ANY amount you wish and you may purchase
something together with a friend/family. The sewing machines are given to families in India. This will be used to help teach
girls and women sewing and tailoring skills in order to support their families. Envelopes will be available at the church
entrances during Lent. Any donations will be greatly appreciated. Thank-you.
Donations will be sent to:

CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF GREEN BAY
CF-World Missions Services
P.O. Box 23001
Green Bay, WI 54305-3001
920- 272-8192

St Lawrence’s Social Concerns Group was happy and anxious to start getting together after not meeting during
Covid. The group consists of: Pat Weier, Judy Berreitter, Jackie Thyssen, Lori Mackowiak, and Carol
Weyenberg. Our goal is to welcome and celebrate everyone, baptized infants, newly married couples and fami-
lies joining our parish. Rosaries for the missions are made and shipped by our group. We sponsor the Christmas
Giving Tree to help various organizations and/or families needing assistance. In addition, we assist the parish in
honoring our veterans and supporting the Right to Life Movement.

Or biggest fundraiser is the Chili Dump, held in February. As of now, we plan on having it in 2022. We hope to
see everyone there!

We are always looking for new members, so if you would like to join our group you are more than welcomed to
join us.

Happy New Year and Gob Bless!!




JANUARY, FEBRUARY, MARCH BIRTHDAYS

JANUARY
01 Keith Johnson

03 Emma Inman, Suanne Prestby,
Bonnie Seefeldt

06 Kaylajo Zuleger
07 Ivy Martin
10 Jerilyn Henn, Shyann Maroszek

11 Ariel Hartleben
12 Cole Diemel, Elaine Letter

14 Sara Bohm, David Nowak

15 Sharon Hasser, Gerald Nowak
16 Amy Gray

18 Norbert Short

19 Charles Beschta

21 Jamie Martin

22 Joanne Heinemayer

24 Nicole Deimel

26 Jared Peters

28 Eli Inman

29 Landon Fischer, Ami Hanus,
Sierra Peeters

30 Jack Banker, Keith Pennings

FEBRUARY
01 Nathan Johnson, James Peters

MARCH
03 Dana Carpenter,
Jason Hutter
05 Laura Coisman

02 Tony Eggers

03 Kelly McCoy 06 Carly Herb, Ardell
VerCauteren
09 Lily Martin
05 Isaac Tepolt 10 Raquel Strayer
09 David Burch, Collin Guyette 11 Dawn Martin, Cody
Owen
13 Mason Herb 12 Elizabeth Hackel
16 Jean Short, Alex Tepolt 13 David Henn, Alex
Krings,
18 Nicholas Renner Bill Mayville, Cheryl
Letter, Troy Wegner
20 Mary Ellen Peeters
21 Violet Martin, Gregory Strayer 15 Wayne Nelson
22 Stanley Heinemeyer 17 Lucas Eggers
25 Shelly Stascak 19 Janelle Balthazor,
Kyle Malueg
26 Patricia Stammer 21 McKenna Kent,
Larry Svetnicka
27 Irene Jarek 24 Erik Seefeldt
28 Eleanor Couch, James Jarek, 26 Steven Stascak
Brody Maroszek 27 Mary Court, James
Letter, Kevin Peeters
28 Brent Hartleben
29 Donna Svetnicka
< 30 Joseph Renner

H

Thank you to all who donated flowers, during the holiday season.
Mayme Nowak, memory of Nowak’s and Kaminecki’'s

Pat Stammer, members of the Stammer Family

Corinne Sorensen, for Peace on Earth

Jackie Thyssen, memory of Ralph Thyssen

Amy Hodkiewicz, memory of Hodkiewicz family and Kreeger family

Karen VanLanen, for living & deceased members of the Hartlaben & VanLanen families
Andre’ and Amy Guyette, memory of Ray Herb and Paul Gunderson

Joyce Balthazor Family, memory of Michael Balthazor

Barb Erb, memory of Beverly Evenson and Mearl and Lillian Allen

Mary E Peeters, memory of William Peeters, Sr

Steve and Pam WETTS, memory of deceased members of Salmon and WETTS families
Steve and Carol Short, memory of deceased Balthazor and Short families

Sheila & Steve Hartlaben, memory of Nick & Justin Diemel, and Family & Friends- living and
deceased.

Enjoy the holidays, from The Spiritual and Worship committee. God Bless!




